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• It was confirmed that this application was for a temporary airspace change and 
not for an airspace trial. 

 
Item 3 – Issues or Opportunities Arising from the Proposed Change 
 
The Skyfarer highlighted the following key issues and opportunities arising from 
the proposed change: 
 
• Facilitated flight trials of medical deliveries. 
• Reduced CO2 and road traffic. 
• Improved delivery times for blood and organ transplants. 
 
The proposed change also involved the following environmental benefits: 
 
• Zero emissions, as the drone was electric powered. 
• Low noise levels (with vertical take-off and landings and fixed wing modes) 

operating largely over rural areas. On take-off/landing mode would be on par 
with an average quad copter, and in fixed-wing mode would be a lower-than-
average quad copter. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Item 4 – Options to Exploit Opportunities or Address Issues Identified 
 
The following three key aspects of the submission were considered: 
 
i. TDA Policy Statement 
The Airspace Regulator summarised the process, timescales, and how the 
application would progress through the stages if successful. The final submission 
would end with stage five and the CAA having 28 days to assess and make a 
decision on the application. The final stage (after ‘Decide’ gateway) would 
conclude with the implementation stage which would require the need for the 
monitoring and evaluation of complaints and feedback. 
 
ii. Stakeholder Engagement 
Additional guidance was available from the CAA concerning the targeted 
stakeholder process which should include the MoD through DAATM, SAR 
agencies and selective NATMAC members. The standard stakeholder 
engagement requires a six-week period but could be scaled if there was a strong 
argument for lengthening or shortening the duration.  
 
Skyfarer highlighted that, in light of receiving advice from James Price (CAA 
Airspace Specialist), Skyfarer had initiated and publicised the engagement period 
on 20 May 2021 via the ACP and directly to over 80 stakeholders, including 
Birmingham Airport and nearby airfields. During the meeting, the Regulator liaised 
with James Price (about the advice provided earlier to Skyfarer) and confirmed 
that the  stakeholder engagement period could commence prior to the assessment 
meeting, but the sponsor would be proceeding at their own risk on the basis that 
they may not have a clear understanding of the regulatory process and the CAA’s 
expectations, which could potentially lead to their formal proposal submission 
falling short of regulatory requirements and ultimately being rejected. 
 
The CAA highlighted that the final submission should include how many 
activations were planned over set periods of time to inform stakeholders. The CAA 
highlighted some specific stakeholders: emergency services, public utilities, Air 
Ambulance, National Grid, Western Power, and Network Rail. The contact details 
of relevant stakeholders would be provided to Skyfarer via the Airspace Regulator. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 






